









                               31 December 2015


Office of the President


American Psychological Association


750 First Street NW


Washington, DC 20002
To Whom It May Concern:

I wish to tender my resignation from the American Psychological Association as immediately as possible. I have been a member since 1978, but can no longer be a part of an organization that perpetrates lies and vitriol against military psychologists, of which I am one, and seeks to cause devastation to them personally and professionally on the basis of flagrant untruths. I refuse to support an organization that treats its military psychologists as enemies of the state.  The actions of APA are despicable, unconscionable, and based solely on the false findings of an unprovoked witch hunt. The choice of remaining in APA or choosing not to defecate on my 35-year military career is an easy one.

The Hoffman Report, a supposed independent review of psychologists involved in national security investigations, is nothing more than a vile prosecutorial brief laden with blatant lies, distortions, fabrications, and defamatory statements. The findings contained in this report are completely and absolutely unsubstantiated by any shred of evidence. This is far beyond insulting and offensive to those of us who have ever worn the uniform, especially as the accused labored intensively to assure that cruel, inhumane, degrading, or abusive techniques remain entirely prohibited. This is no less than slanderous.

The opposition of all of military psychologists to abuse and torture of detainees during national security interrogations is unmistakable. We have always been and will continue to stand as staunch opponents of any harsh or abusive treatment of any human being, regardless of circumstances, as we uphold only the very highest standards of professionalism as we are sworn to do by solemn oath. I stand among those who are shocked and horrified to find that we are not only perceived, but labeled as this nation’s Dr. Mengele’s. The fact that we willingly signed up to die for the citizens of these United States of America, the very most noble form of patriotism, has been rendered meaningless by the actions of APA. 

I regret that the reprehensible actions of the American Psychological Association leave me no choice but to remove myself from its ranks. Nevertheless, I am ethically bound to do so.

Sincerely yours,

Kathy Platoni
Kathy Platoni, Psy.D., DAAPM, FAIS

COL (RET), US Army

COL (Ohio Military Reserve), State Defense Forces
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